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      Week 5 Term 3    Tuesday 20 August 2019 

 

 
The Sydney Sixers will be coming to CPS from 10:30-12:30pm on Thursday, September 5. Two Sydney 
Sixers players will be providing photo and autograph opportunities. Sydney Sixers staff and media team will 
also be visiting the school. Cricket facilitators will be running cricket skill based sessions for Stage 3 
children on the CPS grounds. The Sydney Sixers marquee and an inflatable bowling net will be in place to 
support the session. There will also be giveaways for the participants and information about Casino local junior 
cricket opportunities.  
 
We are reminding kindergarten parents that they are encouraged to drop their children off in the central top 
playground.  Quite a few parents that are dropping their students off at the classroom and wanting to stay and talk to 
the teacher. During Terms 1 and 2 this was OK. We now want the children to be more independent and walk to the 
rooms themselves. 
 
QE2 was on fire last Friday! Students arrived full of cheer and colour ready to compete in our annual Athletics 
Carnival. Students exhibited excellent sportsmanship throughout the day, whether competing in zone 
qualifying events or fun novelties. This was evident by the massive points scored during the day with only 77 
points separating 4th and 1st places. Results were 1st Gordon on 694 Points, 2nd Lawson on 654 points, 3rd 
Paterson on 638 points and closely followed by Kendall on 617 points.  

 

 
A whopping 11 records were broken, including; Corey Trustum senior high Jump 1.45cm, 12yrs 100m 13.43, 
equal senior boys long jump  record holder with Jekhi Roberts 4.27m, Tye Hogan 11 yrs 100m 13.69, 200m 
29.46, 11yr Boys long jump 4.08m,  Joshalynn Walker 12 yrs girls 100m 14.06 and senior long jump 4.26m, 
Ally Martens 8 yrs 100m 17.62, Clark Armstrong junior boys discus 27.2m and Charlie Falls junior 800m 
2.57.87. We truly do have some amazing talent at CPS! 
Athletics Champions for the day include: 
Boys:  Junior Champion: Charlie Falls & Junior Runner Up: Andre Brown 

11 years Champion: Tye Hogan & 11 years Runner Up: Jack McLean 
Senior Champion: Corey Trustum & Senior Runner Up: Grant Brown 

Girls:  Junior Champion: Gemma Reichmann  & Junior Runner Up: Abbie Rutherford 
11 years Champion:   Lazariah Day & 11 years Runner Up: Olivia Sharp & Brieanna Parker  
Senior Champion: Joshalynn Walker & Senior Runner Up: Amy-Lee Frogley 

AWD:  Champion: Jake Peglar & Runner Up: Triston Klinger 
 
Thank you to; the canteen and P&C for providing food and beverages throughout the day, CPS staff who set 
up, packed up and ran the day, Casino High students who assisted and parents and carers for your support. 
This team effort allows our kids to succeed to their fullest potential.  
 
Students who met qualifying times and distances have been handed out ZONE PSSA notes. Please return 
with payment to the office ASAP. We will provide a bus to assist with travel for the day free of charge. PSSA 
Zone Athletics will be held in Lismore on Thursday 22nd August 2019.  
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ANNUAL  CONCERT  -  (Tickets to be purchased in person from office) 
Our Annual Concert will be on Thursday 12 September at the Civic Hall.  There will be a day 

performance at 10.30am and also a night performance at 6pm.  Children in Preschool, Kinder, 

Years 1 & 2 will be participating in the concert this year.  Tickets will be available to 

purchase from the school office from Monday 26 August, $10 for adults and $5 per 

child.  Due to the large number of students performing, we recommend that you purchase your tickets for 

the evening performance as soon as possible.  (Tickets need to be purchased in person from the office, 

please do not POP pay them).  Tickets will not be available at the door on the night.   

Please note:  Preschool, Kindy, Year 1 & 2 students will not require a ticket as they are required backstage until 

the end of the performance.  The theme for the concert is “Land Down Under”. 
 

CASINO  PUBLIC  SCHOOL – Farmers Food Drive 2019 
As the terrible drought continues out west, the North Coast Drought Appeal is looking for 

help!  This year our school will once again be sending some cheer to the farming families doing 

it so tough.  We are asking our school community to donate non-perishable food items that 

are not out of date or in rusty cans.  You can donate items such as:  Tea, coffee, sweet 

biscuits, crackers, cereal, vegemite, jams & spreads, tinned fruit, vegetables, soups, pasta, 

rice, dried fruit, lollies, laundry products, pet food, toiletries, toothbrushes, soaps, shampoo, 

conditioner.  Our food drive will run from Monday 26 August to Friday 13 September.  

 

P&C  NEWS 
The Uniform Shop is looking for a new Volunteer to run the Uniform shop on a Weekly basis. For the right 

Volunteer the hours can be changed if necessary.  

Father’s Day Stall notes have gone home. All presents will be pre-wrapped and priced at $5. The stall with run on 

Wednesday 28th August for all students. Don’t forget to return your envelopes to your teachers.  

We are also looking for Volunteers to help on the Fathers Day stall, if you can spare an hour or 2 or the entire day 

please let us know.  

The Canteen is looking for Volunteers, if you can help out once a week, once a month or more often it would be 

greatly appreciated.  

We appreciate your continued support.        P&C Committee  

 

  

Wednesday 21 August Stage 3 Assembly – 2.10pm 

Thursday 22 August NR PSSA Athletics Lismore 

Friday 23 August Canberra Excursion returns approx. 6.30am 

Monday 26 August Infants Concert Tickets go on sale today    

Tuesday 27 August Year 1 Assembly – 1pm   -   Year 2 Assembly – 2.10pm 

Thursday 12 September Preschool to Year 2 Concert 

Friday 13 September NC Athletics - Lismore 

CANTEEN - Weekly Roster  

   

Wed 21 Aug : T Coughran, K Thompson, W Murphy  Mon 26 Aug: J Whittaker, C Barton 

Thurs 22 Aug: M Jordan     Tues 27 Aug: D Mancell 

Fri 23 Aug: J Lawlor, A Winnell    Wed 28 Aug: S Blasche, R Spinaze 

 

WEDNESDAYS – SOUP  DAY 

Soup is available to purchase on Wednesdays this term - $3 

 

The school canteen does not take calls from parents to order school lunches.  Students must 

order  

their lunch before 9.05am each morning. The canteen does not book up children’s lunch orders. 
 

 

 

 

; If there are any changes to your child’s routine in the afternoon ie: catching different 

bus/not catching bus etc, PLEASE SEND A NOTE IN THE MORNING to your child’s teacher telling them of 

the change. Please do not phone the office with afternoon changes (except in an emergency situation) as 

this is a large school, with a busy office. It is not always possible for messages to be delivered to students on 

time. 

If you will be picking your child up early for an appointment etc., please send a note in to 

your child’s teacher letting them know, so your child can be at the office ready for you to pick up. 

TICKETS 
ON 

SALE 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.pinimg.com%2Foriginals%2Ff8%2F48%2Fac%2Ff848acae0bbb63bbba03f07a76623259.gif&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F155585362104320078%2F&docid=oQnhs1JbAn8RnM&tbnid=HTzN5TmLlo5-3M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwj92u7fkeDiAhWDfSsKHQ7ACicQMwieASgWMBY..i&w=484&h=578&safe=strict&bih=985&biw=1920&q=soup%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwj92u7fkeDiAhWDfSsKHQ7ACicQMwieASgWMBY&iact=mrc&uact=8

